
Bluemont Civic Association 

 

Draft Minutes of the General Membership Meeting 

Arlington Traditional School 

855 N Edison St, Arlington, VA 22205 

October 28th, 2015, 7:30 pm 

President George Rovder called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.   

1.  Guest Speaker. Arlington County Police Department, Officer Cesar 

Ruiz, 1st District React Team, spoke to members about neighborhood crime 

and provided advice on staying safe.    
 

2. Members approved the Minutes of the General Membership Meeting of 

9/30/15.  
 

3. Officers and Representative provided oral reports.  

 

4. Committee Chairs and Liaisons provided oral summary reports.  

5.  Members passed a motion to vote at the November General Membership 

Meeting to authorize president to send a letter to the Arlington County 

Board expressing concern that the proposed High Occupancy/Toll (HOT) 

Lanes may result in increased traffic along arterial, local, and connector 

roads in the Bluemont neighborhood and throughout Arlington.   

6.  Members passed a motion to authorize the President to send a letter to 

County Board in the coming weeks regarding the Ballston Mall 

redevelopment.  The letter will state that the BCA wants to remind the 

County Board members of the Bluemont Neighborhood Conservation 

Plan’s (NCP) support of the western entrance to the Ballston metro and any 

associated funding that might be provided by the Mall developers and any 

additional community benefits laid out in the NCP as a result of the 

Ballston mall redevelopment.  

The meeting adjourned at 9 pm.   


